
 
 

 

Extension of Time in the review of Certain Hollow Structural Sections exported 
from India and the United Arab Emirates 

On 19 September 2016 the Anti-Dumping Review Panel published, under subsection 
269ZZRC(3) of the Customs Act 1901 (Act), a notice of its intention to conduct a 
review as a result of an application by Austube Mills Pty Ltd (ATM) for a review of 
the decision by the Commissioner of the Anti-Dumping Commission (the 
Commissioner) to terminate an anti-dumping investigation in respect of Certain 
Hollow Structural Sections exported to Australia from India and the United Arab 
Emirates (UAE).  

Subsection 269ZZT(5) of the Act requires the Review Panel to make its decision 
within 60 days after the publication of the notice under subsection 269ZZRC(3), or 
such longer period allowed by the Minister in writing because of special 
circumstances. 

On 10 November 2016 the Assistant Minister for Industry, Innovation and Science, 
pursuant to subsection 269ZZT(5) of the Act, has allowed for a longer period for the 
Review Panel to make its decision.  

The decision of the Review Panel is now due on or before 28 January 2017. 

Persons wishing to make further inquiries about this review should telephone (02) 
6276 1781.  
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